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Recommendation 

It is recommended that the Committee endorse the permanent road closure of Parkham 
Place, Surry Hills between Nobbs Lane and Parkham Lane, to vehicular traffic. 

 

Voting Members for this Item 

 

Voting Members Support Object 

City of Sydney   

Roads and Maritime Services   

NSW Police – Surry Hills PAC   

Representative for the Member for Newtown   

 

Decision 

The Committee carried the recommendation unanimously. 

Background 



 

 

Transport for NSW has requested the consideration of the permanent road closure of 
Parkham Place, Surry Hills from Nobbs Lane to Parkham Lane, to facilitate the operation of 
the CBD and South East Light Rail (CSELR). 

Parkham Place crosses the proposed light rail route and as a result is required to be closed 
to traffic to ensure safe operation of the light rail. 
 


